
I would like to welcome each one of you to tonight's special events in 
celebration of William and Mary GALAs 25th Anniversary. For those of you who do 
not know me, I am Wayne Curtis, President of William and Mary GALA. Before we 
get started having a really great time this evening, I wanted to ask each of you 
to observe with me a silent moment... thinking of those members -- or those 
folks who should have been members -- of GALA who are no longer with us, and who 
would have had a wonderful time here, with us, tonight.

Its particularly special to be here in the Great Hall of the Wren Building. Not 
only is this one of the most special places on campus, it has been a goal of 
ours for many years to be able to host an event here. Numerous times in the past 
we have attempted to secure the space, but there was always some other event 
that was more important to the College, in THEIR opinion. But this year, thanks 
to the efforts of one of our members -- who just HAPPENS to be the RECTOR of the 
College of WIlliam and Mary, Jeff Trammell -- they said yes.

Our experience got me to wondering why they had been so afraid of allowing us 
access to this special room. I mean, its not as if we were going to throw a wild 
party or anything. And I've been in this room as a student, where much more 
questionable activities were going on. Part of my fraternity initiation was held 
in here, a good while ago. So I KNOW that a lot wilder goings on have taken place.

But I finally settled on why I think they wanted to keep us out of here for so 
long. I mean...look at this place... its bare, spartan, cold, no soft surfaces. 
They were afraid we would come in here and redecorate. (Takes two cherry red 
throw pillows out of a Macy's bag and arranges them, artfully, on the 
reproduction 17th century side chairs.) 

There. That's better. The committee that bought the curtain swatches, come up 
and see me during dinner. 

Now, its my great pleasure to introduce someone who is familiar to most of us, 
but who comes to us tonight in a very different way than he ever has before. 
When I was an undergrad it would have never crossed my mind that I would ever 
say these words: Please welcome a man for whom I have great respect and 
admiration, my friend, the Rector of the College of William and Mary, Mr. Jeff 
Trammell.


